
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
May 31, 2023 
 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square  
New Britain, CT 06051 
 
RE: EM-T-MOBILE-130-220630 1432 Old Waterbury Road, Southbury, Connecticut 
 
Dear Council, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to notify the Siting Council that the construction activity associated with the 
above-referenced T-Mobile telecommunications facilities has been completed. 
 
The Council acknowledged the above referenced exempt modification request on 8/1/2022.  T-Mobile hereby 
notifies the Council that construction of this modification is now complete.  Photos of the modification have 
been included.  A letter from a Professional Engineer has been included as well.   
 
If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding these facilities, please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 
 
Eric Breun 
Transcend Wireless 
1 International Blvd., Suite 400 
Mahwah, NJ 07495 
201-658-7728 
ebreun@transcendwireless.com 
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February 22, 2022

Mr. Mark D. Cody
Town of Southbury Building Department
501 Main Street South
Southbury, CT 06488

Re: Letter of Professional Opinion

Project: CT11127A – Middlebury/I-84X16 (Anchor)
1432 Old Waterbury Road
Southbury, CT 06488

Owner: Crown Castle

Engineer: B+T Group
1717 S. Boulder Ave., Tulsa, OK 74119

Contractor: Sambuceta
Elmsford, NY 10523

Centek Project No.: 22005.23

Building Permit No.: 22-454

Dear Mr. Cody,

We are providing this “Letter of Professional Opinion” with regard to the structural components
at the above referenced project.

The following are the basis for substantiating compliance with construction documents
prepared by B+T Group dated 05/09/2022 Rev.6, Structural Analysis Report prepared by Crown
Castle dated 04/25/2022 and Mount Analysis Report prepared by POD Group dated 04/08/2022:

q Field observations of completed construction on 12/16/2022.

q Contractor provided photos of mount modifications on 02/18/2023.

The work under this Contract has been reviewed and found, to the Engineer’s best knowledge,
information and belief, to be completed in general compliance with the documents prepared by
the aforementioned offices.

Sincerely,

Carlo F. Centore, PE
Principal


